
Walpole Cross Keys Primary School 

Weekly Newsletter - 27th September 2019 

Unfortunately, we have started to experience a few of the ‘back to school’ coughs 

and colds this week.  Lets hope we can start next week with everyone feeling  

better.  If your child is unable to attend school please ensure you notify the office 

by 9am. 

 

Could we kindly remind everybody that if their child arrives to school later than 8:50am 

then they must accompany their child to the office to sign them in.  They will receive a 

late mark on their record, any lateness after 9am will affect their attendance figures.   

 

As always, if you have any concerns please do speak with your class teacher in the first 

instance, they will endeavour to answer any queries and resolve any issues.  Should you 

need to speak with any member of the leadership team please make an appointment with 

the office.   

 

Best Wishes, 

Ms J.Borley   

Executive Head Teacher 

Tel:  01553 828680     Email: office@walpolecrosskeysprimary.co.uk 

Governors:  chairofgov@clenchwartonprimary.co.uk 

www.walpolecrosskeysprimary.co.uk 

Uniform 
If you have recently ordered uniform this is due 

for delivery w/c 14th October.  We will send you 

a text once your items are ready for collection. 

Next week ….Next week ….Next week ….   

Monday 

Music (selected pupils Yrs3-6) 

Bridget Jones Assembly 

Tuesday 

Gardening Club (Yrs 3-6) 3:15-4pm  

Wednesday 

Lunchtime Tag Rugby Club (Yrs 5&6)  

Football Club (Yrs 1-6) 3:15-4:15pm 

Thursday 

Lunchtime Handwriting Club (all years) 

Art Club (all years) 3:15-4pm (FULL) 

Friday 

Harvest Assembly 2:45pm 

Lilac Moon will be in the school  

during the morning of Wednesday 

16th October to take individual and 

sibling photographs.  If you have siblings who 

do not currently attend our school but you 

would like them to be in a photo please arrive 

at the school between 8:30am and 8:50am.  

Previews will be sent home with your child for 

orders to arrive in time for Christmas. 



 Lunches: All lunches must be booked in advance for the week 

ahead.  Please choose your child’s lunches online via ParentPay or 

hand a list to the office by 9am on Monday morning.   

 Music Lessons (selected pupils Years 3-6):  Please  

remember instruments must be bought in to school every Monday 

for their lessons with Mrs Johnson. 

 Active Kids Festival (15th October Years 1 & 2):  A letter has been sent 

out today, please give permission on ParentPay no later than Friday 11th  

 October.  

 Cross Country (31st October Years 3-6):  If your child wishes to take 

part a letter has been sent out today.  Please give permission on ParentPay 

no later than Monday 28th October.  

 Flu Immunisations (15th November all years):  Please ensure you have  

 given or declined consent using this link: https://tinyurl.com/y2ls43fs  no 

 later than Thursday 7th November.  If your child has ever previously been  

 admitted to Intensive Care following exacerbation of Asthma and you have  

 already consented to the flu vaccine please call 0300 555 5055.  Please do  

 not phone this number if you do not fit this criteria. 

A t t e n d a n c e 

w/c 23rd September 2019:  

 Reception: 100% 

 Year 1:   100% 

 Year 2:   98.61% 

 Year 3:   100% 

 Year 4:   100% 

 Year 5:  75.38% 

 Year 6:   93.55%  

 Whole school 95.25% 

Congratulations 

Years R, 1, 3 & 4 

(100%) 

This week’s stars are: 

Evie (Yr1) & Harry (Yr5) 

 

Behaviour certificates were awarded to:  

Josie (YrR)  

 

Handwriting Award:    

Clay (Yr1) 

 

Our ‘Thank You’ winner this week is:  

Lillyrose  

Well done everybody 

Please join us for our first PTA meeting of the year taking place on 

Thursday 10th October at 2:30pm.  It would be fabulous to have a 

new mix of ideas and fresh enthusiasm. 

https://tinyurl.com/y2ls43fs


Diary Dates 

*Please be aware that dates are for guidance only and are subject to change* 

Monday 30th September Bridget Jones Assembly 

Friday 4th October Harvest Assembly 2:45pm: 

*parents/carers welcome to attend * 

Thursday 10th October PTA Meeting 2:30pm: all welcome to attend 

Monday 14th October Bridget Jones Assembly 

Website Photographer Visit 

*if you have previously completed our digital consent 

forms and given permission for your child to appear on 

our website they may be photographed* 

Tuesday 15th October  

Active Kids Festival (Yrs 1&2) 

Wednesday 16th October Lilac Moon Individual & Sibling Photos 

Thursday 17th October  Homework Celebration Assembly 2:45pm 

*parents/carers welcome to attend* 

Friday 18th October School Closed—INSET DAY 

Monday 21st October School Closed—Half Term 

Monday 28th October Back to school—Autumn Term 2 

Wednesday 30th October St Clements Cluster Cross Country (Yrs 3-6) 

Monday 4th November Sally Beadle Assembly 

Wednesday 6th November Tag Rugby Tournament (Yrs 4-6) 

*letter to follow* 

Monday 11th November  School Nurse Visit Year 6 (height and weight) 

Bridget Jones Assembly 

Tuesday 12th November  Year 6 Transition Lesson (French) 

Remembrance Showcase (Yrs 5&6)  

6pm @ Springwood High School 

*tickets available soon* 

Friday 15th November School Nurse Visit: Flu Immunisations (all years) 

*please give or decline consent by 7th November* 

Tuesday 26th November Year 6 Transition Lesson (French) 

Tuesday 10th December Year 6 Transition Lesson (French) 

Monday 23rd December School Closed—Christmas holidays 

Monday 6th January Back to school 

Are you aware of the change to the May bank holiday next year?  The May bank holiday 

will be Friday 7th May.  An updated version of our term dates reflecting this change has 

been added to our website. 


